
BOROUGH OF BUENA
MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY

P. O. BOX 696
MINOTOLA, NEW JERSEY 08341

The regular meeting of the BBMUA was held on September 28, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. This
meeting was provided to The Daily Journal and the Atlantic County Record which are the
BBMUA’s official newspapers. Notices are also posted on the bulletin boards located
within the Municipal Building as well as the Borough of Buena and the BBMUA’s
websites. The meeting took place in the large meeting room located in Municipal
Building, Minotola.

The meeting was called to order by John Brunini chairman.
Those present were:
J. Brunini G. Labo C. Santore
R. Baker A. Zorzi
H. Bertonazzi S. Testa
C. Mielke R. Smith
S. Woshnak M. Testa, Jr.

Chairman Brunini asked the BBMUA’s engineer Robert Smith how he made out with the
(2011 Project) bid openings on Tuesday September 27, 2011 at 11 a.m. He informed him
that Dennis Yoder from his office was in the process of reviewing all the bid tabulations
as well as the proper documents from each bidder.

The BBMUA’s auditor Steve Testa was asked by chairman Brunini to call Howard
Henderson from the USDA to find out whether the BBMUA would be eligible for more
grant monies in the event that the bids are higher than what is budgeted for the project.

Alan Zorzi the BBMUA’s plant superintendent informed the board members that he
would be reviewing the items within the bid packages where safety issues were a priority.

m/Baker  s/Mielke  accept the minutes of the last regular meeting held on September 14,
2011. m/passed
Roll Call Vote Baker-yes Bertonazzi-yes Mielke-yes Woshnak-abstained Brunini-yes

There wasn’t a motion to accept the correspondence since there were no pieces of
correspondence received for tonight’s meeting.

The next regular meeting will be held on October 12, 2011 at 7 p.m.

Submitted by
Gary Labo-BBMUA Secretary




